Cantrell Primary School Newsletter 23rd September 2022







ATTENDANCE. Please find attached important information about school attendance. The government has made attendance a top priority this academic year as we emerge from the pandemic. Here are some top tips to help your child to enjoy, learn and achieve at school:

- Keep to regular bed and wake up times to help get a good night's sleep. This will help get them to school on time
- Make non-urgent appointments like visits to the dentist and GP outside of school hours. If appointments need to be on school days, only take out time out for the appointment so they are in school for the rest of the day.

MIDDAY SUPERVISOR VACANCIES. Do you have some time to spare over lunch? Looking to earn a little extra cash? Enjoy working with children? Then maybe you'd like to join our friendly team of staff supervising children over lunchtime. We have casual positions available; pay is £9.50 per hour (living wage); 1 hour 45 minutes/day; term time only. Interested? Please pick up an application form at main reception or email admin@cantrell.nottingham.sch.uk and return by **Tuesday 4th October**. Interviews likely to be 10th October. We are committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of our children. Successful applicants will be subject to the following checks: enhanced DBS; identity; health; right to work in the UK; references.

FLU VACCINATION. These will take place in school on **Tuesday 15**th **November** for all children in Reception to Year 6. Please complete an online consent form at: https://www.nottinghamshireimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu. It is important every child has a completed form which states if you would like them to receive the flu vaccination spray or not. Our school code is **NG122413.** Online consent will close at 3pm the day before the session. If you have any questions or need support to complete the consent form, please contact the friendly team: sais@nottshc.nhs.uk or telephone 07920 182032.

SCHOOL PHOTOS. Braiswick Photographic will be in school on **Friday 30th September** to take individual and sibling photos. Please ensure children are in smart school uniform!

COUNSELLING SESSIONS. Clare, our counsellor, is now back from maternity leave. We are pleased to announce that referrals are open again for Key Stage 2 children to access our counselling service. Parent referral forms can be found on the school website or by speaking to a member of staff. Please visit the school website for more information about the service: https://www.cantrell.nottingham.sch.uk/index.php/counselling.

YEAR 2 PORTALS TO THE PAST DINOSAUR AND FOSSIL WORKSHOP – Friday 7th October. As part of our topic on dinosaurs, Year 2 will be having a Dinosaur Day. A palaeontologist will be coming into school with lots of models and dinosaur artefacts. The children will be taking part in different workshops throughout the day. The cost of this experience is £6. Children can also dress up in a 'dinosaur' theme for the day. Please complete the slip below so your child can take part.

ルルルルルルルルルルルルルルルルルルルルルルルルルルルルルルルルルルルル	
to take part in the above workshop	(parent's signature)
Pupil premium please tick here	